Michigan ADA Steering Committee

Meeting Minutes – October 19, 2010

Lansing, Michigan

Present: Vickey Argo, Paul Ecklund (by phone), Curt Hansen, Shawnese Laury-Johnson (by phone), Cheryl Mattson, Dan Cooper

Absent: Dick Baker, Amy Maes, Lucia Rios, Linda Williams, Tony Wong, Duncan Wyeth, Robin Jones
Welcome and Introduction

Approval of Minutes

Cheryl noted that the ADA Celebration in Lansing had 500-600 attendees, not 350-400 as previously reported.

The minutes were approved.

Regional Report
There was no regional report.
Announcements

The Michigan Youth Leadership Forum will be held at MSU on June 18-22.  The forum is in its 12th year.  Applications are now available.  Thirty to thirty-four students will be accepted.  Please encourage students to apply. (Cheryl)
The DD Council has grants available for continuums of care. (Paul)

Work is being done on a housing assistance fund in Kalamazoo.  They are trying to get a millage proposal in 2011. (Paul)

Work is being done to have a uniform policy regarding accommodations for WorkKeys assessments at MichiganWorks.  There is concern that people with disabilities are not getting appropriate accommodations. (Cheryl)
Robin will be doing two workshops on October 25: ADA Compliance and ADA Amendments.  She will also do a workshop on assistive technology at the National Association of Job Seeker Assistance (NAJA) conference.  (Curt)
Curt spoke with Robin regarding making a CD with her for all MichiganWork! service centers.

The Michigan Commission for the Blind has an internship program, where people can work with state, local and some private entities. (Shawnese)
The Business Leadership Network had a meeting with Deb Russell of Walgreens that went well.  (Vickey)

Budget

Dan provided the budget numbers through August.  Everything looked on pace to fit within budget parameters for the 2009-10 fiscal year.

Dan also provided the budget for FY2010-11 with descriptions of expenses for each category.
An additional $4,000 for trainings on the new DOJ regulations and 2010 accessibility standards was added to the budget by Robin.  

Old and New Business

Curt will call Robin for more information regarding the additional $4,000 for trainings, as she did not participate in the meeting.
Curt will be attending the Regional Meeting in Minneapolis on November 18.
Next Meeting

The next meeting will be held two weeks earlier than originally scheduled, so the committee can discuss what to do with the additional funding.   It will be held at 11:00 AM in Lansing on January 11, 2011.
The following meetings will be held on April 26 and July 26 in 2011.

